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PRESS RELEASE 

Conserving, enhancing and promoting the Stour Valley

Release date*IMMEDIATE*

2014 a better year for Barn Owls in the Stour Valley

The Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership has been carrying out important work for Barn Owls in the Stour Valley for over 20 years. Debbie Reynolds, Partnership Officer says ‘For centuries Barn Owls have been a familiar sight throughout the English countryside, often seen silently hunting at dusk or in the early morning. Barn Owls have been having a hard time in recent years, with UK wide declines being recorded, due to loss of habitat and lack of suitable nesting sites.
Most modern barns are unsuitable for nesting and the conversion of grasslands to arable, combined with the loss of hedgerows has severely eroded their hunting grounds. Barn Owls mainly feed on small mammals like voles and mice, which means they rely on good numbers of these to sustain their young.

So the KSCP have been working with farmers and landowners to ensure the owls have sufficient habitat through encouraging rough grassland, leaving arable margins and encouraging reversion of arable land to pasture all leading to more of their food source - small mammals. The KSCP and its volunteers also started putting up Barn Owl boxes in 1996 and the Partnership now monitors 55 boxes in various locations in the Canterbury and Ashford area.  

2012 and 2013 were particularly hard years for our Barn Owl populations, where a wet summer (2012) and a longer winter cold spell (2013) drastically reduced chick survival. In 2014 there were higher numbers of chicks in nests, with over 50 recorded, far outstripping the 10-20 found in the previous two years’. Matt Mordaunt, a volunteer with KSCP says ‘We have also found evidence of multiple broods being raised in some of our boxes, suggesting a more healthy adult population as well’.
continued
Jon Shelton, Partnership Manager at KSCP says ‘2014 was a good year for Barn Owls in the Stour Valley but we can do more to help these beautiful and iconic birds of floodplains and agricultural land. We are not funded to do any Barn Owl work and rely on our volunteers. We could do a lot more for Barn Owls in the Stour Valley with funding, for example to erect more boxes. However, for now, we can take pleasure in seeing that the Barn Owl had a good 2014’.  
Barn Owls are protected under the Wildlife & Countryside Act. It is an offence to disturb a Barn Owl or its young while in or near an active nest. 
For further details telephone 03000 410900/ email kentishstour@kent.gov.uk. 
Or visit http://www.barnowltrust.org.uk

Ends

Attachments – KSCP Barn Owl Pictures and Stour Valley Barn Owl leaflet. 
Mobile Contact: Debbie Reynolds, KSCP Partnership Officer, 07872 834135
The KSCP are one of nine countryside management partnerships in Kent playing a vital role in the conservation and enhancement of the Kent countryside and coast. www.kentcountryside.org.uk
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